
ROCHELLE CITY COUNCIL 

AGENDA ITEM MEMO 

REGULAR MEETING 

  

SUBJECT: Resolution to reject the bid from IHC Construction Companies, LLC for Water and Sewer 

Service Maintenance.  
 

Staff Contact: Adam Lanning  

 

 

Summary: With the assistance of Willett Hoffman and Associates, the Water and Water Reclamation 

Departments accepted bids for on-call service maintenances. On November 21, 2024, there was a bid opening. We 

had received one bid from IHC Construction Companies, LLC in the amount of $84,162.00. After Willett 

Hoffman and Associates reviewed the bid along with past invoices from local contractors for their on-call service 

maintenance they performed, Willett, Hoffman and Associates recommended to reject the bid from IHC 

Construction Companies, LLC. Their recommendation is to continue to contract local contractors for on-call 

service maintenance since bid pricing provided by IHC Construction Companies, LLC would increase the City’s 

cost of service replacements. The Water and Water Reclamation Departments will enter into a general 

maintenance agreement with local contractors.  

 

 

Funding Sources:  

Source: Budgeted Amount:  Proposed Expenditure:  

   

   

   

   

 

 

Strategic Plan Goal Application:   

 

 

Recommendation: Approve a resolution rejecting the sole bid received from IHC Construction Companies for 

Water and Sewer Service Maintenance.  

 


